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AGENDA
1.0 Chair’s Opening Remarks

2.0 Minutes of the 2023 Annual General Meeting – July 12, 2023

3.0 Greetings from the AMGH Board of Directors – Glen McNeil
4.0 Greetings from AMGH CEO – Jimmy Trieu
5.0 Comments from Chief of Staff – Dr. Shannon Natuik

6.0 Reports:

7.0 Report from the Governance & Recruitment Committee –
Emma Bartz, Chair

1.1 Sherry Marshall, AMGH Foundation
1.2 Confirmation of voting members to constitute a quorum 
1.3 Declaration of Conflict of Interest
1.4 Motion to approve the Agenda for the Annual General Meeting
June 26, 2024

2.1 Acceptance of the July 12, 2023 AMGHF Annual General Meeting
Minutes 

6.1 Report of the Board Chair  

6.2 Financial Report - Audited Financial Statements

6.3 Report of the Auditor    

6.4 Motions to Accept Financial and Auditor Report
6.5 Report of Executive Director – Kimberley Payne 
6.6 Report of Fund Development Chair – Sherry Marshall 

7.1 MOTION  Remove 4.01.1b
7.2 MOTION  Revise 4.01.1d

6.1.1  Sherry Marshall, Chair, AMGH Foundation Board of Directors 

6.2.1 Justin Pearson, AMGH Foundation – Treasurer, Finance
Committee

6.3.1 Paul Seebach ~ Seebach & Company 



8.0 Elections – Emma Bartz, Chair, Governance & Recruitment
Committee

9.0 New Business

10.0 Adjournment – Chair

8.1 Motion to Adjourn 

8.1 Renewed terms for Continuing Directors - Sandra Brown
term 2024-2027, Justin Pearson 2024-2026.
8.2 ELECTIONS – Call to open the Elections by the board
chair

MOVED BY
SECONDED By
New Board of Directors announced

8.2.1 MOTION to nominate the following as directors for
the term 2024-2027 -Judy Cairncross, Angela Leggatt,
Scott Mcgee, Ben Hogervorst, Donelda Schwartzentruber

Call for nominations from the floor 3x
Nominations Closed

8.2.2 Election of Board Chair

Nominations from the floor 3x
Moved by
Seconded by 

 

8.2.2.1 MOTION





















AGM Chair
Report 2024
I am writing this report as outgoing chair of the AMGH Foundation. It
has been a pleasure leading our very capable board through the
challenges of a pandemic and post pandemic time.

Many thanks to our Executive Director, Kimberley Payne, who is the
creative impetus behind the financial success of the Foundation.
She has forged very strong ties amid our community, with which
the Foundation could not exist without. She has had and continues
to have strong support in the office with the Administrative staff she
has nurtured. Our current Assistant, Jennifer Barnes-Siebert, has
recently replaced Amanda Moody and is diving right into the tasks
required of her. We are very fortunate this year to have Emma
Hordijk, a fourth year student from McMaster University, join us
through the Student Hiring Program to assist in all things ‘Long
Table Dinner 2024’. These wonderful staff certainly make the job of
fulfilling our Mission Statement (“to support quality health care
close to home for the residents of Huron County”) a task that is
smoothly executed. 

The Board could not succeed without our very astute and wise
Financial Committee, led by Justin Pearson. This committee, which
is made up of both board directors and community members,
makes sound financial decisions that the Board is happy to
approve that ultimately support our hospital, staff and community. 

SHERRY
MARSHALL



Our Governance Committee, chaired by Emma Bartz, is also a
mix of board directors and community members. Her
leadership, attention to detail and diligence is exactly what our
board needs to stay on track and within the confines of our
(sometimes difficult to interpret) bylaws and policies!

Our Fund Development committee is a large and very
enthusiastic group of community and board members. The
execution of the many events that the Foundation hosts is the
main task of this standing committee and we do it with a real
passion for raising funds to whittle down the prioritized
equipment list that the hospital provides to us.

We have had many new members join the Board in the past
two years and I am very grateful for the diverse qualities and
backgrounds that they all bring. We are so fortunate that the
people who want to be on this board have a passionate interest
in supporting local health care and are committed to the hours
and meetings that get results. 

Our Board is very fortunate to have a good working relationship
with the President and CEO of Huron Health Services, Jimmy
Trieu, and the HHS Board. There is open and honest dialogue
that is very valuable while we make decisions that affect how
our hospital is equipped for the future and for the surrounding
community. We are always grateful for the devotion and hard
work of the staff of both of the hospitals of HHS. It is never
difficult to find an “Inspired Giving” story from grateful recipients
of care from our hospital to relate in our board meetings.

While I am leaving the position of Chair, I am delighted to be
able to remain on the Board for another year and look forward
to being committed to the goals of our organization. 

Warmly,

Sherry Marshall

Chair, AMGHF



Financial Report - 
Audited Financial 
Statements

Before diving into the specifics of our financial position, I would like to
express my gratitude to our dedicated Executive Director, our employees,
board members and all stakeholders who have worked tirelessly
throughout the year.  

Your commitment and hard work are the backbone of the AMGH
Foundation success, proving great local healthcare.   

I am happy to report the foundation financial health, the foundations
continues this year to be a sound financial position.

The accounts have been audited and the auditors report is attached in this
package with full detail.

Revenue:

Our total revenue for the year was $1,279,329 representing a 13% increase
from the previous year
This growth was driven by general donations, in memory & investment
income
TD Wealth generating $177,755 in extra in come compared to last year
$67,732
 

 

JUSTIN
PEARSON



Expenses:

Our total expenses amounted to $259,071 which is 25% increase
from the previous year
Major expenses included increase in salary expense, print & design
& newsletter

Profit/Loss:

We achieved a net profit of $1,020,257 with is a 10% increase
compared to last year
This result was primarily due to having expenses within budget

Cash Flow:

Our cash flow remain strong with closing balance of $4,744,670
This healthy cash flow allows us to support to the hospital future
capital needs
As of March 31st we have committed in spending $3,006,008 to the
hospital, with a remaining balance of $1,735,662

I look forward to another year of growth for the Foundation. 

Justin
Justin Pearson, AMGH Foundation Treasurer

 



















Executive
Director

Report 2024
As the Executive Director of the Alexandra Marine and General
Hospital Foundation, I am proud to present the annual report for
the fiscal year 2023-2024. This year has been marked by
significant achievements and generous contributions from our
community, which have strengthened our hospital and enhanced
our ability to provide exceptional healthcare services.

Donations and Fundraising Highlights

Total Donations to Alexandra Marine and General Hospital

We are delighted to announce that the Foundation invested a
remarkable total of $1,458,394 in our hospital this year. This
unprecedented level of generosity reflects the deep commitment
of our donors to supporting the hospital’s mission and ensuring
high-quality healthcare for all.

Workplace Giving Program – new this year

This year, we successfully implemented the Workplace Giving
Program, which allows employees to contribute to the Foundation
directly from their payroll. This initiative has fostered a culture of
giving within the workplace and provided a convenient way for
staff to support the hospital. The response has been
overwhelmingly positive, with many employees participating and
contributing to our cause.

KIMBERLEY
PAYNE



Make it Monthly Giving Program

We also revitalized our monthly donations strategy by
executing the Make it Monthly in March giving program,
encouraging donors to commit to regular monthly
contributions. This program provides a steady and reliable
source of funding, allowing us to plan and allocate
resources more effectively. The renewed interest and
participation in this program have been heartening,
demonstrating the ongoing dedication of our supporters.

Split the Pot Lottery 

This is a new initiative that started in late 2023 with 15
Ontario hospital foundations and has grown to 58 in the last
lottery. It is a way for smaller foundations to participate in
bigger lotteries without the financial risk and the dedication
of many staff hours to ensure success. All participating
hospitals receive funds based on community engagement,
the more participants, the larger the win for the foundation.
We have participated in two lotteries and have committed
to two more this year. We expect to see well over $15k in
revenue from this new initiative. 

Impact of Donations
The generous contributions received this year have had a
significant impact on our hospital. These funds have
enabled us to:

Purchase new medical equipment and technology
Enhance patient care services
Support staff training and development
Improve hospital facilities



Looking Ahead
As we move forward, we remain committed to our mission of
supporting the Alexandra Marine and General Hospital. Our
Board is dedicated to self evaluation and improvement,
working with MADJ Consultants, developing skills as a team
that is prepared to meet the coming challenges our
community hospital faces. We will continue to engage our
community, build strong partnerships, and explore new
avenues for fund development. Our goal is to ensure that
our hospital remains a leader in healthcare, providing
excellent services to all who need them.

In closing, I extend my heartfelt gratitude to our donors,
volunteers, staff, and community partners. Your unwavering
support and generosity make our work possible and help us
achieve our mission. To my board, each of you give so much
of yourselves for your community hospital and I thank you
for your desire to make us the best we can be. Together, we
are making a profound difference in the lives of many.

Warmly and with deep respect,

Kimberley Payne Executive Director, Alexandra Marine and
General Hospital Foundation

This report celebrates our collective achievements and
highlights the impactful work we are doing to support our
hospital. I look forward to another successful year of growth
and community support.



AGM FUND DEVELOPMENT
REPORT 2024

The Fund Development Committee has an enthusiastic, creative and energetic group of
volunteers; made up of board directors and community members. Along with our ED Kimberley
Payne, we try to come up with innovative ways to raise funds to be able to respond to the
equipment needs of AMGH. There are many ad hoc committees that are formed to volunteer at
the many events we host. We are very grateful for all of the volunteers who come out year after
year to support these efforts. 

Our annual Long Table Dinner will be celebrating its third year
this August (Sunday the 25th). It has become a beautiful way to
bring to light the needs of the Hospital and is attended by our
community dressed in casual to elegant whites. Our goal this
year is to raise $210,000. Last year’s net proceeds were
$197,000.

We replaced our summer raffle with a fall one in 2023 and
raised $2119.

Our second annual independent Radiothon was held over
Thanksgiving Weekend in October 2023 with the partnership
of Shoreline Classics FM. This has become an exciting time at
Zehrs, with a live broadcast by Shoreline, many grateful
stories of superlative care from AMGH, resulting in our budget
goal being exceeded and $84,000 added to the Foundation
revenue. 



Another important partnership we have is with one of our local Tim Hortons,
owned by Alison and Brendan Jeffries. The annual Smile Cookie campaign
has become a tangible way that the whole community can participate in.
Whether it be decorating the Smile Cookies, buying and sharing the cookies
with friends, teachers, employees, or just saying hi to all of the friendly
volunteers, the Tim Hortons on Highway 8 has become a loyal supporter of
the AMGHF.

A new development is our fund raising efforts this year is the
“Split the Pot” Lottery. It is a lottery among 58 hospitals in
Ontario with many opportunities to win big! This Lottery
supports all of the hospitals involved and is an easy way to
support your local Health Care System. 

We look forward to another year of successful fundraising for the AMGHF, with the time and
efforts of our Board, Staff and many volunteers supporting the hospital and community. 

Sincerely, 

Sherry Marshall

Chair, Fund Development Committee



Report for the
Governance &
Recruitment
Committee Chair

Greetings, 

I am pleased to report that our recruiting efforts were a
resounding success and our board grew from eight to
thirteen excited and capable people over the past year, in
addition to several new standing committee community
members. 

Our board had taken a keen interest in educating
themselves on our bylaws and procedures, and, in
consideration of the larger group and the many minds
coming together, we have retained the services of Board
Development Professionals. The workshop has been
providing our team with knowledge of governance structure
and how to work effectively and cohesively with one another
and with Foundation employees. This program is ongoing
and is expected to wrap up before the end of 2024. With two
of the four sessions now complete, the group is already
showing excitement to evolve and modernize the
organization’s structure and operations with the knowledge
and guidance we are receiving. 

EMMA
BARTZ



Over the coming years our bylaws and terms of reference
will be undergoing both the regular and more strategic
review with this governance education in mind and with a
renewed enthusiasm for meaningful policy. 

With the increase in hands, we have been able to form
subcommittees for specific tasks and engage and empower
our committee members to participate and see the
meaningful impact their volunteer hours can have on
AMGHF and their community. 

AMGHF has what I needs to continuously attract volunteers
to our organization and keep a well-rounded and diverse
group of community members both at the table and as the
boots on the ground. Looking forward to another year. 

Sincerely,  

Emma Bartz 

Governance & Recruitment Committee Chair
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